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St. Pius X / St. Leo School
Newsletter April 22, 2016

IMPORTANT REMINDER

Tuition information for the 2016-2017 school year was sent home in the
April  8th  newsletter  with  your  youngest  or  only  child.  The  April  8th
newsletter is accessible on the school's website.   

Registration  for  new  families  for  the
2016-2017  school  year  and  families  with
Pre-Kindergarten  students  will  be  held  on
Tuesday, May 3rd  from  5:30 - 6:30 p.m.  in 
the  school  cafeteria.  This year we are only
asking NEW and Pre-K  families to our school for
the 2016-17 school year to come to registration
night.  CURRENT families, who are up to date on
their tuition payments for this year, were asked to complete the Tuition
Contract that was sent home to you on April  8th,  sign the bottom and
return it  with your registration fee(s)  to the school  office.   If  you are a
current family and have not returned your tuition contract and registration
fee(s) yet, please do so at this time.  If you are in need of another copy of
your family's tuition contract, please call the school office, (402) 551-6667.

ELECTRONIC DEVICES 

The St.  Pius X /  St.  Leo Family  Handbook section on
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'Electronic  Devices'  is  being  amended  based  on
recommendations from the Education Committee and the
types of devices included in it are being expanded upon. 

The updated language will be sent home with all students in the next few
weeks.   The  modified  language  will  also  be  included  in  the  May  6th
newsletter. 

GRADE 7 & 8 HONOR ROLL 
   
We are pleased to announce the names of the 7th
and 8th grade students who have made Honor Roll
for the third quarter of this school year.  In order to
be placed on the honor  roll,  the family  handbook
states the criteria as:  "If the average of all subjects
is 94.5% or above and there are no N's or U's in

general conduct, the student will be placed on the First Honor Roll for the
quarter.  If the average of all these subjects is 89.5% to 94.4% and there
are no N's or U's in general conduct, the student will  be placed on the
Second Honor Roll for the quarter.  Students on either Honor Roll receive
a special certificate of Academic Achievement in their report card each
quarter they are on the Honor Roll."

We are thrilled to say that 75% of our 8th grade students made the Honor
Roll for the third quarter.  There were 28% of the 8th grade students on
the  First  Honor  Roll  and  47%  on  the  Second  Honor  Roll.   This  is
outstanding for the 8th grade students!  The students are:

First Honors for 8th Grade:
Nasirah  Biao,  Darby  Campbell,  Miqaela  Davis,  Connor  Gregg,  Anna
Hartley, Anne Hiatt, Keara Hiatt, Kate Jensen, Joshua Karls, Emily Monzu,
Noah  Monzu,  Owen  Morrow,  Maggie  Peklo,  Sam  Raabe,  Maddie
Rozmajzl, Grace Staley, Sadie Weiner and Jolie Williams.

Second Honors for 8th Grade:
Dylan Albracht, Aiden Antisdel, Cristian Bressani, Anthony Cimino, Annie
Compton, Daniel Deras, Ali Findley, Eve Fountain, Correta Gagnon Koudji,
Kaitlyn  Gall,  Ariana  Ganson,  Cassie  Gloden,  Claire  Hartley,  Mia
Hennessey,  Henry Horton,  Lucas Johnson,  Colby Kaisershot,  Madeline
Leddy,  Delano  Lockhart,  Spencer  Long,  Brian  Martin,  Will  McMeen,
Kaitlyn Meier, Christopher Nubel, Dominic Rosso, Stevie Salerno, Libby
Schimonitz, Augie Shald, Sam Solis and Tyler Strauss.

Looking  at  7th  grade  we had  76% make  the  Honor  Roll  for  the  third
quarter.  This included 41% being placed on the First Honor Roll and 35%
receiving Second Honors.  The students are:

First Honors for 7th Grade:
Jenna Abbott, Rachel Achola, Sydnee Baysa, Cece Behrens, McKenna
Blaine, Alessandro Bressani, Sofia Bressani, Abbie Brewster, Kaleb Brink,
Will Buechler, Quinlan Cote', Emma Ehrhardt, Josh Geske, Rylee Gregg,
Aryannah Harrison, Paul Hayes, Megan Hoppe, Elle Houghtaling, Anna
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Kidder, Kyra Knudsen, Lauren Luedtke, Eleanor Mangan, Zoey Mihulka,
Grant O'Doherty, Ethan Owens, Alexis Perlman, Naomi Piskorski, Anna
Preston,  Lauren  Roecker,  Lydia  Rose,  Olivia  Rowe,  Paulina  Salzman,
Audrey Saucier, Mia Sharrar, Isa Weber, Chloe Whiddon, Cole Wilber and
Claire Wilson. 

Second Honors for 7th Grade:
Catherine Alvarez, James Borer, Adrian Cuevas, Bridget Gerards, Joey
Glantz, Bella Goaley, Sal Goaley, Nolan Gorczyca, Isabelle Hansen, Sam
Herek, Henry Hohman, Claire Kastl, Cassidy Lang, Jason Larson, Phong
Le, Javi Macias, Sophia Maciejewski, Kelsey McLaughlin, Murphy Mertz,
Truman Metcalf, Bailey Miller, Daniel Osborn, Luke Papa, Abby Russell,
Emily Salzman, Bryce Stutzman, Alexus Townsend, Anthony Tripp, Garrett
Vosika, Michael Walsh, Isabel Whittinghill and Jack Zenk. 

From the list of honor roll students you can see we have many students
who are studying very hard and keeping their  behavior  in  check!   Our
thanks to these students for their hard work and to their parents for the
wonderful  support  they provide to their  children.   It  takes the students,
their  parents  and  the  teachers  working  together  to  succeed with  such
outstanding academic achievement.  Congratulations to all!

SOCIAL SKILLS 

Shane and Jenny's Spring Field Trip
"Hooray!" cried Shane and Jenny. They were very excited. They had just
learned that they were going on a field trip to the Union Pacific Railroad
Museum in Council  Bluffs. Shane and Jenny knew they would have an
opportunity to participate in several exciting activities. When they arrived
at the museum, Shane and Jenny met to decide what activities they would
like to try. They knew that Participating in Activities would require them to
appropriately request to be part of an activity, cooperate with others in the
group by taking turns, use a pleasant voice and accept winning or losing
appropriately.  Shane and Jenny both knew that these social skills were
important,  especially  the  winning  or  losing  part.  They  had  both  seen
friends lose their temper when losing a game and  "talk trash" to other kids
when they had won something. Shane and Jenny knew those behaviors
showed poor sportsmanship and, that  their  actions reflected upon their
family and their school, they wanted to behave appropriately.  

Shane and Jenny enjoyed their activity very much and took great care to
use their social skills training. When the activity was finished, Matt,  the
activity  director,  stopped  them  and  praised  them  for  their  outstanding
social  skills.   He looked at  them and sincerely thanked them for  being
such good role models for  the group.  He told them their  behavior  had
made the entire activity more enjoyable for everyone involved. He then
asked them if they would like to help him in the future and possibly go to
work for the museum when they were older.  Shane and Jenny were very
excited! Later, Shane said to Jenny, "Did you notice how Matt used his
social skills? When he was showing appreciation he looked at the person
and used a pleasant, sincere voice tone. Next he said thank you for ..., he 

May  5th  in  the  school
gym.

The guest speaker will be
Mr.  Greg McDermott,  the
men's  head  basketball
coach  at  Creighton
University. 

The  Dan  O'Doherty
Award  will  be  presented
to Dave Wenck and Frank
Bencker  for  their
commitment to the SPSL
Sports programs.

Social time starts at 5:30
p.m.,  dinner  is  at  7:00
p.m.,  O'Doherty  award is
at  8:00  p.m.  and  guest
speaker  is  at  8:15  p.m.  
Dinner  is  being  provided
by Trini's.

To  order  tickets,  email
mychal.lanik@spsl.net  or
click  here  (tickets  are
$75). Seating is limited,
so  please  buy  your
tickets soon!

The SPSL Sports
Association thanks you

for your support! 

CAR POOLS FOR THE
2016-2017

 SCHOOL YEAR

Any  family  interested  in
forming a new carpool for
the  2016-2017  school
year  should  email  Mrs.
Graney  at  the  email
kathy.graney@spsl.net
and  leave  your  name,
address  and  phone



specifically described what we did that he appreciated and gave a reason
it was so beneficial. He then offered future help or favors." Shane laughed
and said, "Jenny did you know that Matt used to go to our school?" Shane
and Jenny then laughed together, realizing that Panther Social Skills can
be used for the rest of their lives and could help them get a great job. They
were very excited! Hooray!

April Social Skills
Participating in Activities
1. Appropriately request to be a part of an activity.
2. Cooperate with others in group; take turns.
3. Use a pleasant voice.
4. Remember to accept losing or winning appropriately.

Showing Appreciation.
1. Look at the person.
2. Use a pleasant, sincere voice tone.
3. Say "Thank you for..." and specifically describe

what the person did that you appreciate.
4. Possibly give a reason it was so beneficial.
5. Offer future help or favors on your part.

EVENTS
April 22  Race for Education
April 22  Dress Down Day    
April 24  SPSL Church Choir at St. Leo Church - 10:00 a.m.
April 27  Reconciliation Gr 4 - 1:30 p.m.
April 28  Optional Dress Down Day to benefit the 6th grade D.I. team
April 29  Children's Scholarship applications due

May 1    Deadline for ordering Summer Solutions books with
              free shipping to SPSL School
May 3    Registration for NEW & PreK families for 2016-17 school year
              - cafeteria - 5:30 - 6:30 p.m.
May 5    Ascension Thursday Masses - Gr 1-4 - 8:30 a.m. and
              Grade 5-8 - 10:00 a.m.
May 5    Sports Night - 5:30 p.m.
May 6    Last newsletter of the school year emailed to parents and 
              also posted at www.spsl.net
May 8    SPSL Church Choir at St. Pius X Church - 9:30 a.m.
May 10  Mass Gr 1, 2,& 3 at 8:30 a.m.
May 10  Culver's Night - 120 & Miami - 5:00-9:00 p.m.
May 11  Mass 7 & 8 at 8:30 a.m.
May 12  Mass 4, 5 & 6 at 8:30 a.m.
May 13  Optional Dress Down Day to benefit the St. Pius X and St. Leo
              Festivals
May 16  Gr 8 students' last day of classes
May 17  Gr 1-7 Living Rosary & May Crowning - 8:45 a.m.
May 17   Gr 8 Graduation practice - St. Leo Church - 9:00 a.m. followed 
               by bowling at Maplewood Lanes  
May 18   Gr 8 - free day 

number. Please  email  
this information by the last
day of school, May 25th.
We will then email a copy
of the list to everyone who
submitted their name and
these families will be able
to  contact  each  other  to
set up carpools.

SAVE THE DATE

Join us in celebrating St.
Pius X / St. Leo School at
our annual fall fundraiser,
which  will  be  held  on
Saturday,  October  22nd
at  Creighton  Prep.  You
are  invited  to  join  the
party  in  support  of  the
school!  Please  plan  to
attend - there  will also be
many  opportunities  to
volunteer and make this a
fun  and  successful
celebration!

Summer Book Ordering

Summer  Solutions  books
are  available  again  this
year  for  purchase.  
Summer  Solutions  books
provides  the  necessary
review  and  practice  that
allows  students  to  retain
important  math  and
language  arts  skills  over
the summer break.  Order
by May 1st and the books



May 18   Pre-K Program - 8:30 a.m. in the Fr. O'Brien Parish Center 
               then dismissed for the year
May 18   Fazoli Night - 80th & Cass - 5:00-8:00 p.m.
May 19   Gr 8 Graduation Mass - 8:30 a.m. in the gym followed 
               by breakfast in Fr. O'Brien Parish Center
May 19   Gr K & 4 FUN DAY
May 19   PreSchool Picnic - 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. - playground, then
              dismissed for the year
May 19   Gr 8 Prayer Service & Graduation Ceremony - St. Leo Church
               - 7:00 p.m.  
May 20   Gr K Program 8:45 a.m. in the gym then dismissed for the year 
May 20   Gr 5, 6 & 7 FUN DAY 
May 21   Golf Outing - The Knolls Golf Course - 1:00 p.m. 
May 22   SPSL Church Choir at St. Leo Church - 10:00 a.m.
May 23  Gr 3 FUN DAY
May 23   NOON DISMISSAL - No lunch served
May 24   Gr 1 & 2 FUN DAY
May 24   NOON DISMISSAL - No lunch served
May 25   Gr 1-7 Closing Mass at 8:45 a.m.
May 25   Last day of school - 11:00 a.m. dismissal
May 25   Omaha Gives! event - go online and donate to SPSL School

Aug 16   Open House for the 2015-16 School Year - 5:30-7:30 p.m.
Aug 18   School year begins at 8:15 a.m. for Grades K - 8   

OPTIONAL DRESS DOWN DAY

Thursday, April 28th has been designated an 'Optional Dress Down Day'
to  benefit  the  6th  grade  Destination  Imagination  team,  who  will  be
traveling to Global Finals in late May.  If students would like to dress down,
they should bring at least one dollar on Thursday April  28th, otherwise
they should wear the full school uniform.

Friday, May 13th has also been designated an 'Optional Dress Down Day'
to benefit the St. Pius X and St. Leo Parish Festivals.  More information
regarding this dress down day will be provided at a later date.

Dress-down"  means  casual  attire
including  t-shirts,  jeans,  sweatpants,
shorts, sweatshirts and blouses. We ask
that the t-shirts are in good taste without
offensive language/graphics. They may
not  display  musical  groups,  advertise
drugs/alcohol or display guns, weapons
or violence. Sleeveless shirts and bare

midriffs are not allowed. Jeans and sweatpants must be without holes and
tears. Girls may wear leggings, but they must be accompanied with an
extra long sweater,  blouse or  skirt. Capri  pants  may be worn by girls
only. Flannel  pants  and/or  pajama  pants  may  NOT  be  worn.   We
recommend that students not wear any clothing that is too tight or too
short.  As with any school day, the sock, shoe and jewelry code are in
effect, except that the students are allowed to wear any color of socks and

will  be  shipped  for  free
directly to SPSL.  Parents
will  receive  their  order
before  school  dismisses
for the year.  For ordering
information,  please  click
here. 

SHOP AT AMAZON
SMILE

Mother's  Day  is  Sunday,
May  8.  Please  shop  at
Amazon Smile (click here)
and  Amazon  will  donate
to  St.  Pius  X  /  St.  Leo
School.

SPSL SCHOOL IS
SIGNED UP FOR
OMAHA GIVES!

Please  mark  your
calendar  for  Wednesday,
May 25 from midnight  to
midnight.  Information  on
Omaha  Gives!  will  be
included  in  the  May
newsletter.

If  you are  willing  to  help
spread  the  word  about
Omaha  GIVES!,  please
contact  Kim  Ramsey  at
kim.ramsey@spsl.net.  



any shoes that have the heels and toes closed.  The jewelry code stays
exactly  the  same.   Please  check  the  Family  Handbook  if  you  have
questions regarding these policies.

2016 SPSL GOLF OUTING

REGISTER TODAY FOR THE ANNUAL
ST. PIUS X /

ST. LEO SCHOOL
GOLF TOURNAMENT

SATURDAY, MAY 21, 2016
1:00 p.m. Shotgun Start

THE KNOLLS GOLF COURSE
For more information e-mail:

kim.ramsey@spsl.net
The registration information is also on the

school website: www.spsl.net

QUIZ BOWL RESULTS

Congratulations to the following quiz bowl team members who competed
Saturday, March 19th at the Redbird Rally at Norris Middle School.

    Team 1 - Connor Gregg, Owen Morrow, Sam Raabe and Brian Martin
    Team 2 - Daniel Deras, Augie Shald, Rylee Gregg and Nolan Gorcyzca

Each team competed in six rounds and won four of those rounds.

On Saturday, April 2nd the teams competed at St. Mary's in Bellevue.
The team of Daniel Deras, Nolan Gorczyca, Rylee Gregg and Augie Shald
won four of their six rounds to finish in the top eight out of 19 teams.  The
team of Connor Gregg, Brian Martin, Owen Morrow and Sam Raabe won
all eight rounds to finish in first place. 

ARCHDIOCESAN MATH CONTEST

The Metro Archdiocesan Math Contest was held at Christ the King School
on Saturday,  April  9.   The following students  from the 4th through 8th
grade  qualified  to  represent  St.  Pius/St.  Leo  School  at  this  annual
competition:   Alex  ten  Bensel,  Giuliana  Weber,  Peter  Sullivan,  Caleb
Hans,  Will  Brewster,  John  Burns,  Josh  Geske,  Anna  Preston,  Owen
Morrow, Noah Monzu, Connor Gregg and Sam Raabe.

Alex won the 3rd place trophy in the 4th grade individual test and he and
Giuliana placed 4th in the team competition. Peter and Caleb came in 5th
place in the 5th grade team test. Will and John received the 2nd and 3rd
place trophies, respectively, for the 6th grade individual test and and they
also won the 2nd place team trophy.  Josh earned the 8th place ribbon for

USED UNIFORM SALE

It's  time  to  pack  up  the
jumpers,  skirts,  skorts,
pants,  sweatshirts  and
even  soccer  shirts  that
your  children  have
outgrown  and  prepare
them for the SPSL  Used
Uniform Sale. This  is  a
used  uniform  sale  only.  
WE ARE NOT GOING TO
CONSIGN/EXCHANGE
UNIFORMS.  

We  are  now  accepting
used  uniforms  in  good
condition  for  donation.
Donations  should  be
dropped  off  at  Elizabeth
Biggs'  house  at  6701  N
118th  Ave  by  July  6,
2016.  Donations can also
be  dropped  off  at  SPSL
School.   Please  do  not
drop  off  donations  at  St.
Leo Church.

Please try to ensure that
all  donated  items  are
clean  and  in  good
condition.  Call  Elizabeth
Biggs  at  (402)  253-4953
with  any  questions.   The
used uniform sale will  be
held  on  Saturday,  July
16th from 8:00-10:00 a.m.
at St. Leo Church.

S.A.M.E.

Congratulations to the 7th
and  8th  grade  S.A.M.E.
members  for  their
outstanding  performance
on  March  17  at  the
engineering  competition
at UNO. 



7th grade and Owen won the 6th place ribbon for the 8th grade individual
test. Connor placed 7th in the individual algebra test while Sam earned the
3rd place trophy. Sam and Connor were also awarded the 3rd place trophy
in the team competition for algebra.

We  thank  these  students  for  their  work  all  year  to  prepare  for  this
competition and congratulate them for representing our school so proudly.

MODERN WOODMEN OF AMERICA
SCHOOL SPEECH CONTEST

The Modern Woodmen Speech contest was held on March 16th and 17th.
The topic this year was "Hunger in America".  All students in grades 5th
through 7th wrote speeches, presented them in class and were given the
option to compete in the contest.  It was an optional assignment for the 8th
graders.  We had 40 5th/6th grade students compete overall in the after
school round. From those contestants, we had 10 students advance along
with 8 students from the 7th grade to the final school competition.  These
students competed in front of all of their classmates and judges from local
businesses and Toastmasters Clubs.  For 5th/6th grade the top winners
were:  1st - Erin Lemar,  2nd- Adrianna Webster, 3rd - Sheridan Hogrefe. 
For 7th grade the top winners were:  1st - Cece Behrens, 2nd - Audrey
Saucier  and  3rd  -  Bella  Goaley.   The  top  finalist  from  each  round
advanced  to  the  District  Contest  held  on  April  12  at  Christ  the  King
School.  Congratulations to all of these students.  We are proud of them
all.

Thank  you  to  the  teachers  who  helped  the  students  prepare  their
speeches, and to the teachers who volunteered their time to judge at the
after school contests.  A big thank you to Miss Emily Klassen and Mrs.

The  following  students  
were on the SAME team: 
8th  graders  -  Connor
Gregg,  Henry  Horton,
Kate Jensen, Josh Karls,
Noah  Monzu  Maggie
Peklo,  Dominic  Rosso,
Maddie  Rozmajzl  and
Augie  Shald  and  7th
graders  -  Joey  Glantz,
Nolan  Gorczyca,  Rylee
Gregg,  Sam  Strong  and
Isa  Weber.   Way  to  go,
kids!

SPSL'S OWN 'SHARK
TANK'

The  6th  grade  students
completed  designing  and
building  their  very  own
inventions.  They all then
worked hard at convincing
their classmates to invest
in  their  product.   The
winner  of  the  6th  grade
'Shark  Tank'  was  Jacob
Dasher, with his fantastic
invention,  the  Chop
Chop!   Congratulations
Jacob!



Monica Sheehan for coordinating the Woodmen speeches for our school. 

Destination Imagination is an international organization that emphasizes
creativity, teamwork and problem-solving. Teams choose to solve one of
the central challenges that they prepare for all season long.  In addition to
performing  their  central  challenge,  they  solve  an  unknown,  "instant"
challenge the day of the competition.  All 4 of our teams competed at the
Regional Competition held in Blair on March 19th.  Once again, SPSL did
a great job at the tournament in Blair.  Congratulations!

The results from the Regional Competition held in Blair were as
follows:

5th Grade Team competed in Fine Arts in the elementary level:
Cory Behren's Team:  Tess Behrens, Remi Cote', Joseph Hayes, Wil
Strehle, Amanda Loschen, Sheridan Hogrefe and Chelsea Okosi   

5th Grade Team (pictured below) placed 1st in Service Learning in the
elementary level:
Sherry Kolli's Team:  Bennett Ashby, Manuelli Bakou, Fifi Farrens, Caleb
Hans, Kaden Kolli, Katie Peklo and Olivia Weist    

The team also received the DaVinci award and qualified for the state
competition. 

CHESS CLUB NEWS

Congratulations  to  Asher
Lowe,  Oliver  Johnson,
Geoff  ten Bensel,  Tanner
ten  Bensel,  Alex  ten
Bensel  and  Zach  ten
Bensel for winning the 3rd
place team trophy at  the
St.  Mary's  chess
tournament  on  Saturday,
March 19th.  First graders
Asher,  Oliver  and  Geoff
competed against second
graders.  Geoff, Alex and
Zach also  won individual
trophies  in  their  age
groups.  Way to go Chess
Club!  

MUSIC IN CATHOLIC
SCHOOLS

SOLO / ENSEMBLE
FESTIVAL

Congratulations  to  fifth
graders  Wosuk  Ando,
Caleb  Hans,  Sheridan
Hogrefe  and  Patrick
McMahon,   sixth  grader
Ryan Meyer and seventh
grader  Zach  ten  Bensel,
who  participated  in  the
Music in Catholic Schools
Solo/Ensemble  Festival
on  Saturday,  February
27th.   Each  of  them
earned  a  'Superior  I'
rating at the festival.  



6th Grade Team placed 1st in
Service Learning in the middle
level:  
Misty Banks Noon's Team
(some pictured left): Isabelle
Borer, Elleiana Green, Vincent
Grenier, Alice Long, Parker
Mooney, Ethan Noon and
Ethan Streeter

The team also received the
Renaissance award and
qualified for the state

competition.  

7th Grade Team placed 2nd in Service Learning in the middle level: 
Kersten Borer's Team (pictured below):  James Borer, Alessandro
Bressani, Quinn Cote', Adrian Cuevas, Cassidy Lang, Javi Macias and
Paulina Salzman

The team also received the received the Spirit of DI award and qualified
for the state competition.

The results from the State Finals in Kearney on April 2nd were as
follows:

Sherry Kolli's 5th grade team placed 3rd in Service Learning.

Misty Banks Noon's 6th grade team placed 1st in Service Learning.   

Kersten Borer's 7th grade team 2nd in Service Learning.

Again, congratulations to our Destination Imagination teams!  This is such
a  fun  opportunity  for  students  to  use  their  talents,  knowledge,  and

STATE GEOGRAPHY
BEE

On April 1st, the some of
the brightest geographers
gathered at the University
of Nebraska at Omaha to
compete  for  the  state
level  of  the  National
Geography  Bee.  Among
them  was  7th  grader
Alessandro  Bressani.
Alessandro finished in the
top 100 out of over 11,000
who  competed  in  the
different  levels  of  the
Geography  Bee  in  the
state  of  Nebraska.   Way
to represent SPSL!

VOLUNTEERS

We are at the time of year
when we ask you to sign
up for  volunteering again
for  next  school  year,  or,
ask  you  to  volunteer  for
the first time.  Either way,
we  would  strongly
encourage you to sign up
for  the  many  different  
opportunities we have for
you to be involved in your
child's school.  If you are
willing to be involved and
want to help in our school,
we  will  find  a  place  for
you  to  contribute  your
time and talent!  



creativity to solve complex challenges.   A big thank you goes out to all of
the team leaders and the appraisers who dedicated their time and energy
into this worthwhile event!  Many thanks also to Patty Dau for coordinating
the Destination Imagination program for SPSL School.      

DUCHESNE ACADEMY ART EXHIBIT

The following SPSL students had their artwork on display at
the 22nd annual Duchesne Academy Art Contest:

5th Graders:  Caleb Hans and Sophia Tripp
6th Graders:  Abbie Bluvas, Michael Bope, Jackson Dasher, Walker
Goebel, Alice Long, Ethan Noon, Abby Wessling and Carly Worthy
7th Graders: Rachel Achola, Cece Behrens, Abbie Brewster, Adrian
Cuevas, Rylee Gregg, Anna Kidder, Olivia Rowe and Isa Weber
8th Graders: Miqaela Davis, Eve Fountain, Ali FIndley, Arianna Ganson,
Mia  Hennessey,  Josh  Karls,  Will  McMeen,  Dominic  Rosso,  Maddie
Rozmajzl and Grace Staley.

Congratulations  to  these  students  for  having  your  creative  artwork  on
display!

The following students received the "Tres' Bien Award":  Cece Behrens,
Miqaela Davis, Ali Findley, Walker Goebel, Mia Hennessey, Anna Kidder,
Ethan Noon, Dominic Rosso and Abby Wessling. 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE

Volunteers are now being sought to serve on the Education Committee of
the School Board as ad-hoc members and/or grade level representatives. 
The  Education  Committee  functions  much  like  a  Home  and  School
Association.  Members of the committee must be focused on the good of
the entire school family.  Member participation and dedication to the "big
picture"  help  to  ensure  an  environment  of  Christ-centered  learning  at
SPSL. Education Committee members will:

act as liaisons in home/school communications,
collaborate with SPSL grade level coordinators for specific
activities,
serve as representatives on volunteer committees,
work with parent education activities, and
participate in policy formation.   

The Education Committee openings for the 2016-2017 school year are as
follows.  Candidates will be taken from the Spring Volunteer Survey
responses.  Members serve a three-year term with monthly meetings.

Pre-K
4th grade
5th grade
7th grade

A  volunteer  sign-up
survey  will  be  sent  to
current  school  parents
electronically  in  the  near
future.   Please take  time
and  complete  this  
survey.   We  really  need
your  help  and will  be  so
appreciative  of  your
assistance. 

HEALTH HINT: 
Finding Time
to Be Active

See  if  this  scenario
sounds  familiar  -  your
child  has  come  home
from school with 2 hours
of  homework,  including
studying  for  a  math  test
the following day. He also
needs to start working on
a science fair project. And
don't  forget  the  clarinet
lesson  that's  on  his
calendar  as  well.  There
seems  to  be  barely
enough  time  to  fit  in
dinner and a bath.   

No wonder some kids feel
that  they  just  don't  have
time  for  physical  activity.
Their schedules are filled
to overflowing, and when
they're  overbooked,  it's
easy  for  physical  activity
to fall by the wayside.  

As a parent, you need to
intervene  to  make  sure
your child has time for all
the  things  that  are



Ad-hoc (St. Leo's parishioner) 
Ad-hoc (St. Pius X parishioner)
Ad-hoc (St. Pius X parishioner - 2-year term because this position
was vacant this year)

If you have any questions about the committee, please contact one of the
committee members listed below or the school office at (402) 551-6667.  

Allison Baysa - (402)  551-9023
Emily Ortner - (402)  498-5771 

PANTHER AWARD WINNING STUDENTS
 (P.A.W.S.)

We invite you to pause when you see P.A.W.S.  You are likely seeing a
student who is an award-winning student at St. Pius X / St. Leo School. 
The acronym P.A.W.S. stands for Panther Award Winning Students.  We
award P.A.W.S. to students who:

Show dignity, respect and care for others.
Participate in school. 
Share with others.
Live God's word.

If  you  see  a  Panther  paw print,  please  congratulate  one of  our  many
award-winning students.   They have done a great  job here at  school.  
Congratulations to the following students who earned P.A.W.S. awards at
the end of February and during the first half of March.        

important.  Physical
activity  needs  to  be  a
priority.   Sit  down  with
your  child  and  structure
his time after school so he
can fit in everything that's
most essential.    

For source info, click  here.

CULVER'S NIGHT

Tuesday,  May  10th  from
5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. is
Culver's  Night  at  the
120th  and  Miami  Streets
location.  You can support
your  school  while
enjoying  a  Butter  Burger
or a frozen custard!  Make
sure  to  tell  the  cashier
you are with SPSL.

FAZOLI'S NIGHT

Join us Wednesday, May
18th from 5:00-8:00 p.m.
at  the  Fazoli's  restaurant
at  80th  & Cass Streets.  
When  you  place  your
order,  please  tell  the
cashier that you are with
SPSL.



SPIRIT WEEK FUN 

SPSL ON-LINE

For  more  information
about  SPSL  school,
please visit  our website.  
Click here!

St. Pius X / St. Leo School, 6905 Blondo, Omaha, NE 68104
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